



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO **EBALUAZIOA** 2020ko EZOHIKOA

UNIVERSIDAD EXTRAORDINARIA 2020

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

OPTION A

THE DAILY MILE

The Daily Mile is a programme that takes place in more than 4000 primary schools in 78 countries. Every day, during normal lesson time, pupils get up from their desks and take 15 minutes to walk or run around the school. Importantly, each child sets their own speed and is free to talk to other pupils or teachers as they go.

The Daily Mile is a physical activity that promotes health and wellbeing, but it is not a replacement for Physical Education. Obviously, the fitness gained by children from doing The Daily Mile actually may help them do better in Physical Education.

The initiative was developed eight years ago by St Ninians, a primary school in Scotland, after teachers felt their pupils needed to be fitter. At the beginning, some teachers were unwilling to lose teaching time and didn't support the programme, but then they noticed that The Daily Mile improved pupil behaviour and concentration in lessons. Other schools quickly realised the value, and it started to spread worldwide.

With all this enthusiasm, it was time for researchers to ask the obvious question: is it really worth doing? According to recent medical research, the benefits of the programme are evident: seven months after starting The Daily Mile, children who had been doing it could run 15% further than the other children. They also experienced a 4% reduction in their weight. This is important because 30% of children between the ages of 7 and 11 in England and Scotland are overweight or obese. Obesity in childhood is associated with a greater risk of diabetes and heart disease in later life.

Aware that the same health problems associated with sedentary lifestyle can affect anyone, The Daily Mile Foundation has created Fit For Life, a version aimed at anyone over the age of eleven in secondary schools, universities, workplaces and retirement homes. It isn't about elite sport. You simply go outside into the fresh air in what you're wearing and walk, jog or run. Everyone can take part at their own pace, regardless of age, ability or personal circumstance.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA

2020ko EZOHIKOA

INGELESA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD EXTRAORDINARIA 2020

INGLÉS

OPTION A

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. What do pupils do in *The Daily Mile* programme?
- 2. For what reason did some teachers refuse to take part in the project at first?
- 3. Why does medical research say that *The Daily Mile* programme is worth doing?
- 4. What are the risks for children with obesity?
- 5. Why was the Fit For Life programme created?
- 6. Who can participate in the Fit For Life programme?
- II.- Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. During The Daily Mile, participants have to be quiet.
 - 2. Pupils who participate in *The Daily Mile* don't have to do Physical Education.
 - 3. The Daily Mile programme started in a Scottish primary school eight years ago.
- III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. something that is used instead of something else, a substitute
 - 2. all over the world
 - 3. advantages, positive effects, profits
 - 4. decrease, lowering, lessening
 - 5. connected, related, linked
 - 6. the way people live and work
- IV.- Write a composition of about 130 words on one of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "People are becoming more obsessed with physical appearance than with health and this is really harmful." Write an opinion essay about this topic.
 - 2. Do you spend a lot of time sitting or lying down while awake or are you an active person? How could you improve your lifestyle? Explain.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA

2020ko EZOHIKOA

INGELESA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD EXTRAORDINARIA 2020

INGLÉS

OPTION B

WILDLIFE EXTINCTION

When it comes to planet Earth, the human population represents a very tiny proportion of all life, and yet humans have been continuously destroying everything else disproportionately for thousands of years. In fact, we have caused the elimination of 83% of all wild mammals and half of all plants.

In the last five decades human beings have exterminated 60% of mammals, birds, fish and reptiles. "If there was a 60% decline in the human population, that would be equivalent to emptying North America, South America, Africa, Europe, China and Oceania. That is the scale of what we have done." said Mike Barrett, from WWF (World Wildlife Fund).

The biggest cause of wildlife loss is the destruction of natural habitats, often to create farmland to feed the animals we eat. "There is this direct link between the food we eat and the destruction of wildlife. Eating less meat is an essential part of reversing losses." said Barrett. In the tropics, a forest area the size of Greater London is lost every two months. Even when a habitat is not lost entirely, it may be changed so much that animals cannot adapt.

Wildlife hunting is the second largest cause of extinction: one in every five vertebrate species are sold as pets or as food or to make products such as traditional medicines and clothes, putting nearly 9,000 species at risk of extinction. Hunting companies build roads to reach remote areas so there is no refuge left for animals. As a consequence, natural habitats are left empty of wildlife.

To those local threats we must add global ones: International trade, which spreads disease and also invasive species which endanger local wildlife, and climate change, which eventually will affect every species on Earth.

Most species face multiple risks and they are all connected to humans and our expanding presence. Some species can adapt to us; others will disappear. "This is far more than just losing the wonders of nature" Barrett said. "This is actually endangering the future of people. Nature is our life-support system." Indeed, experts warn that wildlife destruction is as dangerous as climate change.

Perhaps by recognising this we can create a lifestyle that preserves, as much as is still possible, the wonderful diversity of life.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA 2020ko EZOHIKOA

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD EXTRAORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. Why is the destruction of wildlife by humans disproportionate?
- 2. Why does the text advise we should eat less meat?
- 3. Which are the two main causes of wildlife destruction?
- 4. What are many wild animals captured by hunters used for?
- 5. How do roads built by hunting companies contribute to wildlife destruction?
- 6. Why is international trade a threat to wildlife?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. Humans are not responsible for the elimination of plants.
 - 2. Deforestation is currently affecting large amounts of land in the tropics.
 - 3. The destruction of wildlife is not a risk for the future of humans.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. small, very little
 - 2. a large area of land that is thickly covered with trees
 - 3. dangers, risks, menaces
 - 4. sickness, illness
 - 5. in the end, finally, ultimately
 - 6. to tell someone about a possible danger or problem
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks).
 - "Wildlife brings joy and benefits to all of us and each extinction makes our planet a lonelier and poorer place for us and future generations." Write an opinion essay about this statement.
 - 2. Do you eat meat frequently? Have you ever thought of cutting down? What are the health and ecological benefits of eating less meat? Explain.



INGELESA

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

Atal honetan, **irakurriaren ulermenerako** eta **idatziaren adierazpenerako** ikasleen trebetasun maila neurtu nahi da, gai arrunteko testu bat aztertu eta lau galdera orokorrei (*wh-questions*) erantzunez. Adierazpenari dagokionez, erantzunak sormenezkoak izango dira, osoak eta zuzenki eratuak, eta lotura sintaktikoak, modu egokian eginak. Edukiei dagokienez, testuan ongi oinarrituak izango dira, eta bertan era zuzenean edota era inferituan adierazitakoak.

Ariketa honetako puntuaziorik altuena 4 puntukoa izango da. Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Erantzunak nabarmen demostratzen baldin badu ikasleak ulertu duela testuaren alderdi hori, adierazpen akats garrantzitsurik daukan arren ere, 0.5 emango zaio ulermenean eta, horrez gain, 0.0 eta 0.5 arteko balioak esleituko, adierazpeneko akatsen kopuru eta larritasunaren arabera.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).

Erantzunak "TRUE" edo "FALSE" adierazpena sartu behar du lotuta era egokian eta gainera justifikazio bat eraman behar du lagun. Ikasleak, testuan oinarrituz, erantzuna bere hitzekin edo testuko esaldia era egokian aipatuz justifika dezake. Erantzunari dagozkion esaldiak osoak izan beharko dira, edota, kasuan kasu, behar bezala elkarlotuak, kakotx artean aipatu beharrekoa ondo txertatzeko.

Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Ez du baliorik izango TRUE edo FALSE soilik idazteak. Beraz, ariketa honen puntuaziorik altuena 2 puntukoa izango da.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, aipamena behar den moduan sartu gabe, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesaren lexikoa edo terminologia noraino dakien neurtu nahi da. Lau hitz, definizio edo esaldi eskaintzen zaizkio, eta ikasleak horietako bakoitzak testuan esangura bera duen hitza edo esaera aurkitu behar du. Aditza bada, testuan ageri den bezala jokaturik jarri beharko du. Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak **0,25** puntuko kalifikazioa dauka. Beraz, lau erantzun zuzenek **1** puntu osatuko dute.



IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesez ideiak egituratzeko eta adierazteko duen gaitasuna neurtu nahi da. Edukiak, berriz, ikasleak idazteko aukeratutako gaiaren araberakoak izango dira.

Ikasleak 80 hitzetik beherako testua idazten badu, azken puntuaziotik **0,5** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio., eta 200 hitzetik gorako testua idazten badu, ariketaren azken puntuaziotik **0,25** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio.

Positiboki jardun behar da atal hori zuzentzen. Balioetsi beharra dago ikasleak burutu ahal izan dituen gauza positibo guztiak, eta ez erreparatu edo begiratu alderdi negatiboei bakarrik (akats gramatikalak, testu tipoak, etab.).

Jarraian adierazten diren irizpideak orientagarriak dira zuzentzailearentzat, eta beraren iritzira geratzen da beste puntuazio dezimalik erabiltzea, beherago iradokitakoez gain, bi dezimal ere sartzeko aukerarekin. Ez da baloratuko ariketa proposatutako bi gaietariko bati inola ere ez badagokio. Horrek ez du esan nahi ikasleak ezin garatu ditzakeela bere argumentu-lerroak, baina beti egin behar du proposatutako gaien esparruaren barruan.

Coherence and cohesion		Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.
0,6	The text is basically cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that makes text comprehension impossible.



OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. What do pupils do in *The Daily Mile* programme?

 In The Daily Mile programme, pupils stop their lessons and run or walk at their own speed around the school for fifteen minutes every day. (p.1)
- 2. For what reason did some teachers refuse to take part in the project at first?

 At first, some teachers refused to take part in the programme because they didn't want to lose any time for lessons. (p.3)
- 3. Why does medical research say that *The Daily Mile* programme is worth doing? *Medical research says that it is worth doing because, after seven months in the programme, children reduce their weight by 4% and can run 15% more than the ones who don't take part in The Daily Mile.* (p.4)
- 4. What are the risks for children with obesity?

 Obese children have more probabilities of heart problems and diabetes when they grow up.

 (p.4)
- 5. Why was the Fit For Life programme created?

The Fit For Life programme was created because the health problems caused by a lifestyle without physical activity can affect anybody, not only children. (p.5)

(Also acceptable "The Fit For Life programme was created because not only children suffer from lack of exercise in their lives." or "It was created because lack of exercise is unhealthy for everyone, not just children.")

6. Who can participate in the Fit For Life programme?

People who are older than eleven (years old) can participate in the Fit For Life programme.

(p.5)

- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. During *The Daily Mile*, participants have to be quiet.

 According to the text, "each child [...] is free to talk to other pupils or teachers as they go."

 Therefore, this statement is false. (p.1)



- 2. Pupils who participate in *The Daily Mile* don't have to do Physical Education. This sentence is false because the text states, "[t]he Daily Mile is a physical activity that promotes health and wellbeing but it is not a replacement for Physical Education." (p.2)
- 3. The Daily Mile programme started in a Scottish primary school eight years ago. This statement is true because, according to the text, "[it] was developed eight years ago by St Ninians, a primary school in Scotland." (p.3)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

1. something that is used instead of something else, a substitute replacement (p.2, l.2)

2. all over the world

worldwide (p.3, I.5)

3. advantages, positive effects, profits 4. decrease, lowering, lessening

benefits (p.4, l.2)

reduction (p.4, 1.5)

5. connected, related, linked

associated (p.4, 1.7)

6. the way people live and work

lifestyle (p.5, l.1)



OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. Why is the destruction of wildlife by humans disproportionate?

 The destruction of wildlife by humans is disproportionate because humans are only a small part of all life and we have destroyed (eliminated) 83% of wild mammals and 50% of plants.

 (p.1)
 - 2. Why does the text advise we should eat less meat?

 The text says that we should eat less meat because natural habitats are destroyed to grow food for the animals we eat. (p.3)
 - 3. Which are the two main causes of wildlife destruction?

 The two main causes of wildlife destruction are the destruction of natural habitats and wildlife hunting. (p.3 and 4)
 - 4. What are many wild animals captured by hunters used for?

 Many wild animals captured by hunters are used as pets, as food or to make clothes or medicines. (p.4)
 - 5. How do roads built by hunting companies contribute to wildlife destruction?

 Roads built by hunting companies are used to (allow them to) get to remote areas and therefore no animal is safe and there is no wildlife left there. (p.4)
 - 6. Why is international trade a threat to wildlife?

 International trade is a threat to wildlife because it helps spread diseases and it also introduces species that can be dangerous to local ones. (p.5)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - Humans are not responsible for the elimination of plants.
 This statement is false because the text says that humans have eliminated "half of all plants."
 (p.1) (Also acceptable if students justify the falsehood of the statement quoting from p.3)
 - 2. Deforestation is currently affecting large amounts of land in the tropics.

 This statement is true. According to the text, "[i]n the tropics, a forest area the size of Greater London is lost every two months." (p.3)



3. The destruction of wildlife is not a risk for the future of humans.

This statement is false because the text states that the destruction of wildlife "is actually endangering the future of people." (p.6)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

small, very little

2. a large area of land that is thickly covered with trees

3. dangers, risks, menaces

4. sickness, illness

5. in the end, finally, ultimately

6. to tell someone about a possible danger or problem

tiny (p.1, l.1)

forest (p.3, l.4)

threats (p.5, l.1)

disease (p.5, l.2)

eventually (p.5, l.3)

warn (p.6, l.4)